43 Pine Street
New York, Nov 4, 1859

Friend Spooner:
I thank you from your kindness in granting the little favor I asked. I return the letter. If you will
compare my predictions, made nearly twelve months since, in regard to the insurrection (in behalf of the

negro slaves) at the South, with what has actually occured at Harper’s Ferry, I think you will concede
that I have a tolerably correct understanding of the condition of things in the Southern states.

Yours Truly,
H.R. Helper
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